
TOWN OF FAIRFIELD 

FAIRFIELD BOARD OF POLICE COMMISSIONERS  

NOTICE OF PUBLIC MEETING 

 

The Fairfield Board of Police Commissioners will hold a regular public meeting at 4:30 p.m. on Wednesday, 

April 10th, 2024, in-person and via Conference Call Bridge in the Police Commission’s Conference Room 

(second floor) at 100 Reef Road, Fairfield. 

 

Members of the Public who cannot attend in-person may listen by phone (667-776-9044). 

 

Please Note:  If you call to listen, you will not be heard by the Commission members and there will be no live 

public comment until called for by the Chair during the meeting. The public is encouraged to send their 

comments before the meeting to the following email: pc@fairfieldct.org 

 

AGENDA 

 

1. Pledge of Allegiance. 

 

2. Approval of the draft minutes of the regular meeting of March 13th, 2024 and the special meeting minutes 

from March 14th, 2024. 

 

3. Traffic Surveys:  

a. SURVEY #1 LOCATION:  Fairfield Beach Road at/between Dead End 

 

NATURE OF REQUEST: 

Install "No Parking Tow Away Zone (Fine $200.00) signs on Fairfield Beach Road at the Dead End 

along the entire sea wall along with updating all other signs at the Dead End for "No Parking Tow Away 

Zones" as already posted. Remove any signage that is not approved by the LTA and Town of Fairfield in 

the area related to parking 

 

BY WHOM:  Lt. Michael Paris 

 

RECOMMENDATION: 

Remove existing “Resident Only Parking” signs on Fairfield Beach Road.   

Install four (4) "No Parking Tow Away Zone (Fine $200.00) signs on cement retaining wall at Fairfield 

Beach Road at the Dead End.  

 

b. SURVEY #2 LOCATION:  Judd Street at/between Burroughs Road 

 

NATURE OF REQUEST: 

Vehicles routinely parked on Judd Street in from of #223 and #225 Judd Street located at the 

intersection with Burroughs Road on the opposite side, forcing eastbound Judd Street traffic into the 

westbound travel lane at the same time vehicles are turning from Burroughs Road onto Judd Street. I 

believe this condition poses a significant safety issue. 

Request for "No Parking" signs on Judd Street in front of #223 and #225. 

 

BY WHOM:  Sgt. Michael Komm 

 

RECOMMENDATION: 

Deny – Area is already within the No Parking Zone at intersection. 
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c. SURVEY #3 LOCATION:  Knapps Highway at/between Tunxis Hill Cut-off and Black Rock Turnpike 

 

NATURE OF REQUEST: 

Neighbors parked vehicle was struck by a car speeding down Knapps Highway. This has been a regular 

occurrence since moving here almost four years ago. I believe fog lines and rumble strips that are 

currently being added to Redding Road could benefit this portion of Knapps Highway. The road is very 

wide to accommodate street parking, but residents currently risk their vehicles being struck and as a 

result few people park on the street. This gives drivers a very wide-open road, which encourages 

exceeding the speed limit. 

 

BY WHOM:  Collin Chandler 

 

RECOMMENDATION: 

Deny – No significant evidence to support request. 

 

4. Monthly Report. 

 

5. New Business: 

 

 Noise Variance Applications and process.  

 

6. Adjournment. 

 

 

Next Meeting, May 8th, 2024 at 4:30 p.m. in the Commission’s Conference Room.  

 


